
 

 

It is with great sadness that we 

announce the decision to cancel 

our Camp Summer Sessions in 

2020.  This is a pause in our 

summer program and, Lord  

willing, Summer Sessions will 

resume in 2021.  Reaching this 

decision was very difficult but it 

was necessary after consulting 

a broad range of public re-

sources, our Summer Session 

directors, and our Camp medical 

advisors.  The ultimate safety 

of our campers and staff is our number one priority and, with everything we know at this time, it has  

become clear that we could not hold our Summer Sessions while assuring the safety of all who would 

attend and serve.  

Additional information about this decision and answers to other important questions can be found  

on the following pages of this newsletter: 

¶ What are the reasons for canceling?     Page 2 

¶ How is the cancellation of summer sessions and other events impacting Camp? Page 2 

¶ Hƍl `kqd`cx qdfhrsdqdc enq sghr xd`q+ vg`s cn H cn>    Page 3 

¶ B`m vd rshkk cn rnldsghmf sghr rtlldq dudm he vd cnmƍs g`ud rtlldq b`lo> Page 3 

¶ What about the Work & Worship Weekend, Family Camp, and Camp retreats? Page 4  

If you have any questions or would like additional information, please email info@manatawny.org and 

we will reply to you as soon as possible.  Please keep your eyes on additional announcements on the 

Camp website and via our social media channels that will be coming in the weeks ahead.  

We should all remember that God remains supreme in this difficult situation and our lives and future 

are in his hands.  We continue to pray that the Lord will look after Camp, protect our community, and 

continue to empower us in our mission Ɗ to transform lives for Christ.  We also pray for each of you 

and for your families Ɗ that the impact of the Coronavirus is minimized in your lives.  We are deeply 

grateful to you for your commitment to Camp and for your ongoing support during this difficult time. 

With love and in His service, 

The Camp Board and Executive Management 

2020 Summer Sessions Canceled 
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Summer Sessions will be 

back in summer 2021, 

Lord willing! 

August 28-30 
Work & Worship Weekend 

All ages & abilities needed.  
manatawny.org/workandworship 

& 

October 23-24 
Junior/ Senior High Retreat 

(7th to 12th graders) 

Only $35.  Register at  
manatawny.org/jrsrhighretreat 

Sep 25-26 - Menôs Retreat  

$35 covers food, program, activi-
ties, and 1 night seasonal lodging, 
Boys 12 and  under only $10. 

manatawny.org/mensretreat 

Emboldened 

Philippians 2-4 

Sep 25-26 - Ladies Retreat  

$35 covers food, program, activi-
ties, and 1 night seasonal lodging, 
Girls 12 and  under only $10. 

manatawny.org/ladiesretreat 

September 11-13 

manatawny.org/familycamp 

Strengthening 
our 

Sisterhood 

Hebrews 10:23-25 
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On April 25th, at the time the decision to cancel summer sessions was made, there were 7 main reasons for canceling summer sessions: 

1. Medical / Nursing professionals advise us to cancel for safety reasons 

2. Health authorities have not yet issued guidelines on safe operation of summer camp (delayed by several weeks) 

3. Adhering to the CDC 3-Phase Plan will make summer camp possible only in mid-July, under the most optimistic estimates. 

4. Other groups hosting their summer camps at Manatawny have already canceled 

5. We will have a shortage of critical staff (several nurses and a cook have indicated they cannot volunteer this summer) 

6. Due to social distancing and other restrictions, many of our summer camp activities will need to be canceled or adapted significantly 

7. Camper and staff safety cannot be guaranteed at a level that we are willing to accept 

As of May 30, the PA government and health authorities have issued guidance that continues to block us from having summer sessions: 

¶ Adqjr Bntmsx vhkk ad lnuhmf hmsn ƏXdkknvƐ rs`str nm Eqhc`x+ Itmd 4sg-  This will permit day camp programs to open in Berks under specif-

ic health guidelines on that day.  However, it will still not permit overnight camps to open on that day. 

¶ @rrtlhmf Adqjr Bntmsx hr `kknvdc sn lnud hmsn ƏFqddmƐ rs`str ` edv vddjr `esdq fnhmf ƏXdkknvƐ+ nudqmhfgs b`lo oqnfq`lr bntkcstart 

sometime in late June or early July. 

¶ Gnvdudq+ adhmf hm ƏFqddmƐ rs`str vhkk rshkk qdpthqd khlhshmf bnmfqdf`shmf fqntor `s B`lo sn 14 odqrnmr 'tmkdrr sgd khlhs bg`mges in the 

coming weeks).  @ bnmfqdf`shmf fqnto hr `mx dudms nq `bshuhsx vghbg qdpthqdr ` fqnto ne odnokd sn ad hm sgd Ər`ld ro`bdƐ 'khjd hn Garrett 

Hall for worship, etc.), while still maintaining 6 foot social distancing, etc..   

In addition to the guidelines and dates announced by PA Governor Wolf, we are also directed to follow the CDC guidelines for Camp operation, 

which provide procedures for cleaning/disinfecting, camper activities, staffing, sleeping, and food service, plus many others.  We could accommo-

date the cleaning/disinfecting and camper activity requirements.  However, there would be 3 requirements we could not easily accommodate: 

¶ STAFFING: Staffing constraints require that we avoid having staffers in high risk categories or with comorbidities.  Some of our summer 

session weeks have critical staffers who would be at high risk and some have a large percentage in at-risk categories.   

¶ LODGING: Sleeping constraints limit our ability to house all campers.  For example, we could only house 3 to 5 persons (kids + counse-

lors) per greenie.  That might be possible for a low attendance week, but certainly not for our higher attendance weeks. 

¶ MEALS: Food service constraints limit the number of persons we could feed at one time in our dining hall.  Based on our dining hall layout, 

in order to have social distancing respected during meals, we could feed between 54 and 72 persons inside the dining hall (plus a few on 

the porch) at each seating.  So we would definitely need two meal sittings for breakfast, lunch and dinner in order to feed everyone. 

Reasons for Canceling Summer Sessions 
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Impact of the Coronavirus Pandemic on Camp Finances and Operations 

The cancellation of camp events, summer sessions and group rentals is having a large financial impact on Camp.  Just the cancellation of two of 

our Spring events and several group rentals in the Spring and Summer represents a loss in revenue approaching $100,000.   

Two years ago, the Board made a strong commitment to fiscal discipline.  This included commitments to:  

¶ retire Camp debt (which happened at the end of 2018);  

¶ not start any project / construction until cash is in hand (i.e. no future borrowing); and,  

¶ build up a financial reserve when times are good in anticipation of when times might be bad or when a sudden need for funds might be 

required.   

We will tap into our financial reserves to cover some of our shortfall this year.  We will be actively looking for rental groups during the sum-

mer that can be hosted at Camp while respecting all health department requirements.  And we also appeal to you, our Camp community, to help 

Camp, in so much as you are financially able during this challenging time, through donations which we can use to cover our shortfall. 

We trust that the Lord will provide, and we remain confident that Camp will continue to operate for many years to come.  



 

 

Everyone who has already registered for one or more summer session will have their registration automatically moved to the same summer 

session week next summer.  Over the next few weeks, we will also make adjustments to the registrations so that every camper will end up 

in a grade-appropriate week for which they are eligible.  If you have not yet paid in full, you will have until the 2021 deadlines to do that Ɗ 

including any early-bird registration deadlines that will be announced. 

If you do not wish to keep your registration in 2021, you have the following options: 

¶ You can request to have your registration canceled and agree to donate all or part of what you have paid to Camp Ɗ and we would 

refund the balance; or, 

¶ You can request to have your registration canceled and to receive a full refund. 

To contact us with your decision, please email info@manatawny.org. 

What To Do If You Are Already Registered for Summer Camp This Summer 

ISSUE #9 È TRIPLE ISSUE JUNE 2020 

Virtual Camp and Other Possibilities 

We realize that the decision to cancel Summer Sessions this year will have a large emotional impact on our campers.  In order to provide some op-

portunities for our campers during the time when our Summer Sessions will be canceled, we are working closely with the Summer Session Direc-

snqr `mc nsgdq bqd`shud ldladqr ne ntq B`lo bnlltmhsx sn cdudkno rnld `ksdqm`shudr enq tr sn rshkk Əfds snfdsgdqƐ- 

Some of these alternatives may be virtual (e.g. making smores at home and eating them during a virtual campfire, having online contests, etc.).  

Others, although unlikely at this time, may be physical (e.g. one-day events at Camp late in the summer for a small number of campers that might 

include a worship, a picnic barbecue, etc.) Ɗ but ONLY if the situation permits WHILE respecting all necessary safety guidelines mandated by health 

authorities.   

More information on virtual (and maybe physical) alternatives will be announced on the Camp website in the next few weeks.  

о 

I PAID ALL OR PART OF MY REGISTRATION FEES 

Xnt cnmƍs mddc sn cn `mxsghmf- Xntq bghkcƍr 1/1/ qdfhrsq`shnm vhkk ad `tsnl`shb`kkx lnudc sn 1/10 `mc xnt vhkk mns mddc sn eile another 

financial aid application next year.  

ALL OR PART OF MY REGISTRATION FEES WERE PAID VIA A CAMPSHIP (FINANCIAL AID FROM CAMP) 

You will need to contact the congregation which sponsored you and ask them if they will allow you to remain registered for next year and 

remain sponsored by them.   

In some cases, a congregation may decide to cancel their sponsorships for 2020 and donate their money to Camp directly (or to receive a 

refund).  In such a case, your registration will be canceled, and you will be able to seek sponsorship from the congregation again next year.   

He sgd bnmfqdf`shnm cdbhcdr mns sn b`mbdk sgdhq ronmrnqrghor enq 1/1/+ xntq bghkcƍr 1/1/ qdfhrsq`shnm vhkk ad `tsnl`shb`kkx loved to 2021.   

ALL OR PART OF MY REGISTRATION FEES WERE PAID VIA A CHURCH SPONSORSHIP 

Some News For Our Graduating Seniors 

We know that canceling Senior Hight 2 Week sghr rtlldq hlo`bsr ntq fq`ct`shmf rdmhnqr hm ` ahf v`x- Sn l`jd rtqd ntq rdmhnqr cnmƍs lhrr `

last chance to attend SH2, Camp will extend the opportunity for them to register and attend SH2 week next summer, if they wish.  If you come 

next year, you will be able to participate in the Senior banquet and all the other events during that week. 

We also invite all graduating seniors to register for and attend the Junior / Senior High Retreat this Fall, full of fun activities and great opportuni-

ties to be with friends, and the LiftU Winter Retreat in January, open to all high school seniors and college-age young adultsƋa new dynamic 

dudms vhsg fqd`s rod`jdqr `mc rdrrhnmr bnudqhmf snc`xƍr rtaidbsr hm ` eq`mj `mc nodm v`x- 

mailto:info@manatawny.org


 

 

Camp Manatawny Upcoming Events and Retreats 
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2019 Annual Report - Financials                By Brian Roberts 

ISSUE #9 È TRIPLE ISSUE JUNE 2020 

р 



 

 

@r H vqhsd+ Hƍl qdlhmcdc sg`s bg`mfd hr bnmrs`ms `mc b`m g`oodm udqx pthbjkx- 1/08 v`r ` xd`q ne qdekdbshnm+

fqnvsg+ `mc oqdo`q`shnm enq B`lo L`m`s`vmx- 1/1/ hr ` xd`q ne tmjmnvmr+ ekdwhahkhsx+ `mc bg`mfd- Hƍkk rodmc `

few paragraphs reflecting on each year.  

2019: 

@ rtbbdrrhnm ok`mmhmf dwdqbhrd hm k`sd 1/07 oqnlosdc L`m`s`vmxƍr An`qc ne Chqdbsnqr sn adfhm sgd oqnbdrr ne

hiring an Assistant Executive Director.  In 2019 we hired Andy Mychajlowycz as Assistant Executive Director.  

Knnjhmf a`bj `s sg`s cdbhrhnm hs v`r bkd`q sg`s @mcxƍr ghqhmf v`r ` akdrrhmf- Adknv

Hƍkk g`ud ` edv lnqd vnqcr `ants C`ud `mc @mcx+ ats sgdx g`ud vnqjdc rd`lkdrrkx sn

oqdo`qd enq C`udƍr sq`mrhshnm sn qdshqdldms `mc @mcxƍr sq`mrhshnm sn Dwdbtshud Chqdbsnq- 

In 2019, our Board was blessed with the addition of three new board members:  

Kathy Ashton, Jonathan Gerst, and David Smith.  Kathy, Jonathan, and Dave 

bring unique perspectives and have already added important contributions to our thinking.  

In 2019 the Manatawny Board Award was presented to Lissa Bohne, Thomas Burke, and Willie Wilson.  Each of 

these three have made significant contributions to the Camp family.  The Bill and Donna Garrett Reflecting  

Jesus Award was presented to Mark & Beverly Niehls.  Lissa, Thomas, Willie, Mark, and Beverly are excellent  

examples of longstanding service to God as well as the Camp Manatawny community.  

2020: 

As announced previously and noted above, Dave Garrett has transitioned from his Executive Director role. Effective May 1, 2020, Andy Mychaj-

knvxby hr B`lo L`m`s`vmxƍr Dwdbtshud Chqdbsnq- C`ud gnkcr sgd shskd ne Dwdbtshud Chqdbsnq Dldqhstr- C`ud vhkk bnmshmtd vnqjhng with Camp in a 

full-time capacity until the 4th Quarter of 2020 and his focus will be on Development and Facilities.  And we hope that Dave will work with Mana-

tawny on a part time basis in 2021 and beyond! 

Dave and Brenda Garrett have had a deep and lasting impact at Manatawny over the almost 40 years that they have served.  For most of the 40 

years, Dave and Brenda served in a voluntary capacity.  Dave served as director of Junior High 2 for 25 years.  Dave also served on the Manatawny 

Board of Directors for 17 years and was Chairman or Vice-Chairman many of those years.  In the four years that Dave has served as Executive Di-

rector, our mission, facilities, finances, and people have all flourished.  Manatawny is better, our Board and staff are better, and on a personal level, 

Hƍl adssdq adb`trd ne C`udƍr kd`cdqrgho `mc Rdquhbd- 

Just like Dave was the right Executive Director at the right time, the Manatawny Board believes that Andy is the right Executive Director for the 

mdws og`rd ne L`m`s`vmxƍr intqmdx- Khjd C`ud+ @mcx g`r ` cddo knud enq Fnc `mc ` o`rrhnm enq L`m`s`vmx- @mcx `mc ghr vhed Conna have two 

(now adult) daughters who attended Camp Manatawny Summer Sessions.  Andy brings significant corporate, consulting and management experi-

ence.  Andy loves our Summer Session programs and currently works with Rebekah and Elizabeth Lazar at the Junior High I week each year.  Andy 

has already been a blessing in modernizing our website, our  registration process, marketing materials, and in 

reaching out to churches and schools in the Berks County area.  

Bg`hql`mƍr Toc`sd               By Andrew Cooper 
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Kathy Ashton 

Jonathan Gerst 

David Smith 

[ Continued on page 7 ] 
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Khjd sgd qdrs ne sgd vnqkc+ L`m`s`vmxƍr 1/1/ ok`mr vdqd todmcdc ax sgd Bnqnm`uhqtr o`mcdlhb- Ntq Dwdbtshud rs`ee 'C`ud `mc @ndy) along with 

ntq Sqd`rtqdq Aqh`m Qnadqsr g`ud cnmd ` sdqqhehb ina lnmhsnqhmf `mc `citrshmf ntq 1/1/ ehm`mbh`k enqdb`rs- Adb`trd ne Fncƍrblessings, tight ex-

pense controls, and our cash reserves, we are confident that we will weather the Coronavirus storm from a financial perspective.   

B`lo L`m`s`vmxƍr Rtlldq Rdrrhnmr oqnfq`l hr tmhptd hm rn l`mx v`xr- Vd ok`x g`qc+ vd vnqrgho.edkknvrgho ` kns+ `mc vd oqna`aly cnmƍs fds

enough sleep.  All of this happens in close quarters with many sessions averaging around 200 campers and staff on site at the same time.  After 

weeks of consultation with our Executive Staff, Summer Sessions Directors, and a group of medical professionals, the Coronavirus led us to a gut-

wrenching decision:  The Manatawny Board of Directors decided to cancel 2020 Summer Sessions.  Simply put, the Board believes that the risk to 

our campers and volunteer staff was too great to attempt to operate our normal programs.  Our Summer Sessions Directors agreed that they could 

not recruit staff and effectively run Summer Sessions in this environment. 

We continue to shuffle our event schedule to ensure that we are using Manatawny to enrich the lives of families, churches, and other groups as 

appropriate during the Coronavirus scare.  As we consider events sponsored by Manatawny as well as other groups who use our facilities, we will 
prioritize health and safety as we adhere to recommended guidelines from state and federal officials.  Our hope is that Manatawny will continue to 
be used in 2020 and lives will continue to be transformed through our staff, programs, and facilities. 

Bgtqbg `mc hmchuhct`k cnmnqr g`ud bnmshmtdc sn fhud ƏqdrsqhbsdcƐ etmcr sn ntq uhrhnm ne gnkchmf xd`q-round mission related activities at Manatawny.  
We continue to work on required infrastructure projects and hope to break ground on our first cabin in late 2020.  We will use restricted funds for 
this project, so we do not jeopardize our operational budget.  As we have said previously, we will only build a cabin when we have cash in hand, 
and we will not go into debt for cabins! 

Close: 

Vd `qd itrs ` edv xd`qr qdlnudc eqnl L`m`s`vmxƍr 4/sg `mmhudqr`qx- Sghr bnlokdsd o`trd hm ntq Rtlldq Rdrrhnmr oqnfq`lr `mc banceling of 
ntq l`mx nsgdq dudmsr hr tmoqdbdcdmsdc hm L`m`s`vmxƍr ghrsnqx- Hs qdlhmcr ld ne sgd Nkc Sdrs`ldms oq`bshbd ne Itahkdd- Dudqy 50 years, God 
commanded the Israelites to pause their normal activities.  Each 50th year, the Israelites were commanded not to plant or harvest.  In the 50th 
year, property would be returned to the original owners and slaves would be freed.  God commanded Israelite leaders to remind the people that God 
would provide blessings:  Blessings of abundance leading up to Jubilee and that He would resume blessings of harvests after Jubilee.  Certainly, 
that was a faith building exercise.  For the Israelites, it was not comfortable living through those faith-building exercises.  Sg`sƍr vgdqd vd `qd
right now as a Camp family.  The pause in our Summer Sessions will impact our mission and our finances.  But I believe God will use this Jubilee-
like time as a faith building exercise and as a reminder that He is in control and He will continue to bless our efforts in the years to come.    

Thank you to our full-time staff and our board.  Thank you to those who pray for Camp and donate money to Manatawny.  And a huge thanks to 
our Summer Sessions directors, volunteer staff and the folks above who continue to help in our mission of   Transforming lives for Christ, for 
a lifetime...  

Bg`hql`mƍr Toc`sd[Continued]  
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Cnmƍs Enqfds--- 

Throughout the year, whenever you 
rgno nm @l`ynm+ okd`rd cnmƍs enqfds
sn cn rn ax trhmf @l`ynmRlhkd- Hsƍr
easy.  Just go to   

and select Delaware Valley Christian 
Camp as your preferred charity.  Then 
continue shopping as you always do.  
Each time you shop, be sure you go to 
smile.amazon.com and 1/2% of the 
amount you spend on each purchase 
will be donated to Camp Manatawny. 

smile.amazon.com 

Dwdbtshud Chqdbsnqƍr Toc`sd        By Dave Garrett 

As I complete my 4th full year as Executive Director, I continue to be 
reminded just how much of an impact Camp Manatawny has in  
Transforming Lives for Christ .  God has richly blessed us over the 

past 50+ years and I am truly humbled to be part of this great Camp 
Manatawny ministry.   

As I write this article, we find ourselves in unprecedented times as we 
navigate the COVID-19 outbreak.  We have had to cancel or postpone 
many of our activities and events this Spring and continue to closely 
monitor the situation as we move forward.  We continue to pray for 
vhrcnl `mc rddj Fncƍr fthc`mbd `r vd fn sgqntfg sgdrd bg`kkdmfhmf
times, trusting that God will see us through.  

The financial impact of canceled events and retreats has been and will 
be difficult. Your support at this time is crucial and we hope that you (if 

you are able) will continue your generous charitable gifts, but more importantly we hope you will plan to 
join us at upcoming events as they are resumed.  Please join us in praying for our world, our nation, Camp 
Manatawny, and that the gospel of Jesus Christ would be a comfort to those suffering. 

       ƏFhud sg`mjr sn sgd Knqc+ enq Gd hr fnnc Ghr e`hsgetk 
                   knud dmctqdr enqdudq Ɛ - Psalm 118:1 [ Continued on page 8 ] 
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Vd bntkcmƍs onrrhakx `bbnlokhrg `kk sg`s vd cn vhsgnts xntq o`qsmdqrgho+ ax fhuhmf ne xntq shld+ s`kdmsr+ ehm`mbh`k rtoonqs `nd by offering up your 

continued prayers and encouragement.  It is because of you, our Camp Manatawny family, that we are able to advance our mission of Transforming 

Khudr enq Bgqhrs- H dmbntq`fd xnt sn fds 'rs`x( hmunkudc `mc rtoonqs Fncƍr vnqj `mc sgd lhmhrsqx ne B`lo L`m`s`vmx- Sg`mj xnu for truly making a 

difference in the lives of the many campers and volunteer staff members who attend Camp.   

1/08 v`r ` udqx atrx `mc dwbhshmf xd`q `s B`lo L`m`s`vmx `mc H `l cdkhfgsdc sn rg`qd rnld ne sgd ghfgkhfgsr vhsg xntƕ 

Summer Sessions:    

Ntq rtlldq rdrrhnm vddjr `qd `s sgd gd`qs ne B`loƍr lhrrhnm- Fnc bnmshmtdr sn akdrr tr `mc khudr bnmshmtd sn ad sq`mrenqldcat Camp because of 

the dedicated directors, volunteer staff, and office support staff.  I am so grateful for all who give of themselves to make our sessions successful 

and for parents who entrust their children to us, so they can enjoy a life-changing camping experience.  Camp Manatawny truly makes a difference!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Again this year, the Bill and Donna Garrett Reflecting Jesus Award Endowment provided the funds to allow 3 campers to attend camp: Dominic 

Damore (E1 week), Robert Kline (JH1 week), and Joel Kline (JH2 week).  Thank you, Fred and Nancy Wheeler, for setting up this endowment sever-

al years ago.  This endowment and the sponsorships provided by congregations, organizations, and individuals are an important way to allow chil-

dren to attend summer camp who otherwise might not be able to afford to go on their own.  And these campships and sponsorships help us meet 

our objective to allow any child who wants to attend to be able to do so.   

We had a change in summer session directors this past summer.  Matt Richard and Joe Lohr took over directing Senior High 1 week, that role vacat-

ed by John Mark and Kristen Niehls.  Matt and Joe did a good job their first year and we look forward to them serving in this role for many years to 

come.  We continue to be blessed to have faithful, dedicated directors who give of themselves to allow our campers to have a wonderful camping 

experience.   

For the first time, camp hired two summer interns to work at each of the summer session weeks.  Joseph Pauly and Kinley Cash were a huge bless-

ing and we appreciate their willingness to spend the summer with us.   

Staff Changes: 

 
 

 

 

 

 

We have been blessed to have Dave Beideman working at Camp as 

a volunteer on a regular basis to help out with maintenance and 

other tasks as needed.  

 

Dwdbtshud Chqdbsnqƍr Toc`sd[Continued] 
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2019 Summer Sessions at a Glance 

¶ 696 campers  ¶ 363 campers were from non-Church of Christ families (no church 

affiliation or other church)  

¶ 2 weeks with over 100 campers (E2 and SH 1) ¶ 19 Baptisms 

¶ 141 first time campers - many from the local  

community  

¶ 223 campers were sponsored by 21 churches/organizations/

individuals totaling $47,851.00   

¶ 35 day campers  ¶ Total financial aid and discounts given totaled $30,208.00 

¶ 333 campers were from Church of Christ families   ¶ 479 volunteer staff  

Resignations New Hires 

¶ Tracy Santee (Operations/Rentals) ¶ Patrick Damato (Food Service Director)  

¶ Macy Santee (Bookkeeper) ¶ Andy Mychajlowycz (Assistant Executive Director) 

¶ Dave Trievel (Maintenance) ¶ Becky Bleivik (Bookkeeper)  

¶ Valerie Gemmell (Admin Assistant)  ¶ Joseph Pauly and Kinley Cash (Summer Interns) 

Patrick Damato Becky Bleivik 
Andy 

Mychajlowycz 

[ Continued on page 9 ] 
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Capital Campaign Update:  

Phase 1 Ɗ Eliminate debt of $312,000 (as of Dec. 31, 2018, we are DEBT FREE) 

Phase 2 Ɗ Update Camp Infrastructure and Build New Cabins 

As we started 2019, we moved into Phase 2 (a year of preparation - hiring an architect, finalizing cabin design, beginning electrical upgrades,  
removing trees in preparation of building cabins, and securing township approvals).  As promised by the Board, updating Camp infrastructure and 
construction of the new cabins would not begin until we had the funds to cover the full cost.  

Our goal was to raise $75,000 by December 31 to allow us to move forward with the necessary infrastructure work (over the winter months) in 
preparation for the construction of new cabins.  Because we had funds already donated and because a very generous donor agreed to give $25,000 
as a matching challenge, we were blessed to reach that goal!  Many of you gave at year-end towards the matching challenge and we were able to 
raise $30,138, allowing us to receive the full matching gift.  We could not have reached this goal without your generous support.  Thank you to all 
who had a part in making this a reality! 

An Electrical Contractor has been hired for the electrical upgrades.  Permits have been secured from the township.  Equipment and necessary  
components were ordered.  Coordination with the electrical utility was arranged.  Unfortunately, due to the Coronavirus outbreak and shelter-in-
place orders, work on the infrastructure upgrade needed to be paused.  As Camp reopens, the work has restarted and should be completed in the 
coming weeks.   

We are also in the process of finalizing the cabin design and getting quotes from several building contractors. 

We continue to ask for your prayers and your financial support as we move forward to build new cabins.  

Camp Projects completed in 2019 and early 2020:  

Dwdbtshud Chqdbsnqƍr Toc`sd[Continued] 
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Recreation Facilities: 

¶ GaGa Pit Ɗ dug out and installed drainage pipe & stone 

and new screenings for final top coat 

¶ Additional sand added to sand volleyball court 

¶ New hayride wagon 

¶ Mdv 1/ƍ w 2/ƍ sdms sn oqnuhcd `cchshnm`k rg`cd % ldds,

ing space 

¶ Pool Ɗ re-piped water & drain lines in pool pump house; 

installed new pool pump 

Retreat Center:                                             [ See photos on back page ] 

¶ Installed new roof and soffits on main building 

¶ Installed new roof on lower part of garage & removed skylights 

¶ Boiler repaired 

¶ Interior demolition Ɗ ceiling removed in main area, new insulation and 

drywall installed 

¶ Interior updates in progress Ɗ new flooring, painting, cleaning 

¶ New bunks & mattresses  

¶ Interior updates will be completed in June and retreat center will be 

opened for use by groups in the summer and during fall events 

Trees and Trails:                         [ See photos on back page ] 

¶ Tree Harvesting throughout camp property 

¶ Improved trails 

¶ Sqdd `mc rstlo qdlnu`k adghmc anxƍr snvm hm oqdo`q`,

tion for new cabins 

Entrance Road Retaining Wall:                       [ See photos on back page ] 

¶ Old railroad ties removed 

¶ Constructed new concrete block wall with drainage pipes  

Work and Worship Weekend (38 volunteers in April): 

¶ Cabins, kitchen and dining  

hall cleaned 

¶ Benches and bleachers  

stained  

¶ Buildings pressure washed 

¶ Logs cut and split 

¶ Leaf blowing and landscaping 

Sojourners (19 volunteers at Camp from August 23 to September 6): 

¶ Pressure washed & stained cabins 101, 102,  

107, and 108 

¶ Stained shelter / pavilion for grill by Garrett Hall 

¶ Painted interior of Garrett Hall Ɗ upper & lower 

¶ Built an additional row of seating at the fire ring near the pool 

¶ Built 15 new dining hall benches & coated w/ polyurethane  

¶ Repaired a section of floor in kitchen  

¶ Hmrs`kkdc mdv rjhqshmf `qntmc bnnjƍr b`ahm 

Bailey Dining Hall: 

¶ Floor sanded and refinished by Pitman Road church vol-

unteers 

Cabin Repairs: 

¶ Replaced several shutters and doors 

¶ Repaired floors 

Miscellaneous: 

¶ Built wooden trashcan holders 

Plumbing: 

¶ Repaired water leaks throughout Camp 

ф 
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¶ Camp Sonshine was canceled this year.  It will return in 2021. 

¶ The new Golden Age Retreat will not take place this year.  It will kick-off in 2021. 

¶ On May 1, the transition from Dave Garrett to Andy Mychajlowycz officially took place.  
Andy took over the role of Executive Director and Dave assumed the role of Executive  
Director (Emeritus).  Dave will look after facilities and development until his retirement this 
fall, when he will move into a part-time role overseeing fundraising and development. 

¶ The NCJC Reunion originally planned to be hosted at Camp Manatawny on Labor Day 
Weekend, September 4 to 6, 2020, has been postponed until next year, to Labor Day  
Weekend, September  3 to 4, 2021.  For additional information, go to   
manatawny.org/ncjc-reunion.  

¶ The LiftU Winter Retreat, a new Camp-sponsored event for high school seniors and college-aged young adults will be held  from January 2 to 
4+ 1/10- Hs vhkk ed`stqd cxm`lhb rod`jdqr `mc rdrrhnmr bnudqhmf snc`xƍr rtaidbsr hm ` eq`mj `mc nodm v`x- Lnqd cds`hkr bnling soon. 

A Multi-Generational Blessing - The Garrett Family  

In the Old Testament, there are times that the Lord blesses different individuals and times when He curses those who reject Him and turn their fo-
btr snv`qc nsgdq fncr- Ats sgdqd `qd `krn shldr vgdm sgd Knqcƍr akdrrhmf '`mc ghr btqrd( dwsdmcr snmultiple generations.  The choices each genera-
tion makes can be a blessing or a curse to their descendants.   

Genesis 2:4 sd`bgdr tr sg`s sgd Ahakd hr rtll`qhydc `r ` annj ne fdmdq`shnmr- Fncƍr ok`m tmenkcr enq
generations at a time. 

In Exodus 3:1-12, God revealed Himself to Moses as the God of Abraham, Isaac, and Jacob Ɗ the God 
of generations. 

In Deuteronomy 6:6-7, God instructs His covenant people to diligently teach their children the ways of 
the Lord. 

In Psalm 119:90+ C`uhc qdlhmcr tr sg`s FncƍrƏe`hsgetkmdrr eknvr eqnl nmd fdmdq`shnm sn sgd mdwsƐ.  
Vgdm gd knnjr `s tr+ gd rddr tr @MC ntq bghkcqdm @MC ntq bghkcqdmƍr bghkcqdm+ `mc
he promises to be faithful across generations. 

In Psalm 78:4,6, we are instructed to Əsdkk sgd fdmdq`shnm sn bnld sgd oq`hrdr ne sgd Knqc ƕ sg`s sgdx
l`x `qhrd `mc sdkk sgdl sn sgdhq bghkcqdmƐ 

Camp Manatawny is a place where we experience such multi-generational blessings.  Everywhere we turn we 
see campers who are the children  of parents, grandparents and, even, great grandparents who either attended 
Camp, worked at Camp, or were among the earliest visionaries who stepped out on faith to found Camp.  If you 
and your extended family are the recipients of a multi-generational blessing through your Camp Manatawny 
experience, please email a photo of your Camp family members all together to info@manatawny.org and we will 
include it in a future issue of the Camp newsletter.   

Below we have three multi-generational pictures of the Garrett family - descendants of the first generation 
founders of Camp Manatawny who stepped out on faith so that we, more than 50 years later, continue to ex-
perience the multigenerational blessings of a Camp experience as we remain faithful to the Lord. 

Don and Ruth Garrett 

мл 

https://www.manatawny.org/ncjc-reunion
mailto:info@manatawny.org
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A Multi-Generational Blessing - The Garrett Family (Continued)  

мм 

The Garrett family has been involved with Camp from the beginning and continues to be involved today, across four generations. 

Bill & 
Donna Jim & 

Carol 
Donna 
& Bob 

Dave & 
Brenda 

50+ years ago, 

Don Garrett had a 

vision to have a 

place where young 

people (and old as 

well) could come to 

draw closer to God. 

Don & Ruth 

Allison 
& Nico 

Lauren 
& Nick 

David 

Dana 
  &  

    Jason 

   Derek 
&  

Michelle 

Danielle 
& 

George         Brad 
   &  
Jill 

Andria 

Joshua 

Jeremiah 

5 Board Members (including Chairman, Vice-Chair) 

3 Summer Session Directors 

1 Family Camp Director 

1 Executive Director 

1 Office Admin 

1 Food Service Mgr    2 Head Cooks     Many Kitchen Workers 

8 Athletics Coordinators     4 Life Guards     3 Nurses 

4 Bible Teachers     Several Crafts People 

1 Rental Coordinator 

Dishwashers 

32 Campers 22 Counselors 
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Major Camp Projects  

Retreat Center Renovation 
(funded by insurance payout, grant and donation) 

Entrance Road 
Retaining Wall 
(2020 maintenance project 

funded by proceeds from tree 

harvesting and donation) 

Tree Harvesting & Preparation  
of New Cabin Building Site 


